

CBD BUG GENERAL MEETING
ACTION MINUTES

12.30 pm – Wednesday 24 February 2010
Tiered Theatrette
Ground Floor, Brisbane Square Library

1. Welcome
 2. Attendance/apologies
 3. Minutes of previous meeting & action items accepted
- Guest speaker
4. Round-table discussion with Brisbane Transport: representatives – *Last minute cancellation*. **Action: Paul F to follow up with Brisbane City Council.**
 5. Announcements/correspondence
 - Neville Bonner Building EOT facilities. **Action: hold over til next meeting.**
 - Dock Street This is the street at the southern end of the Goodwill Bridge and there are major issues here due to the inadequate controls on vehicle parking and lack of separation of cyclists and pedestrian – **Action: Circulate letter for final comment and then send.**
 6. Reports/updates
 - Cyclist issues at Bridge and Dixon St Woolloowin. There are major issues here due to the high speed of traffic due to volumes of traffic rather than safe carrying capacity of road. The last response didn't provide a satisfactory response or outcomes for cyclist safety. BCC agreed to redo the signage and improve lane marking however refused to reduce speed limit. **ACTION: BUG provide submissions to airport link around Kalinga area funding and bike ways. PF, JL, AW, DH to look at drafting a flyer and press release around Bridge/Dickson st calling for local support**
 - Moggill Road letter from March 2009. **Action: Follow up letter to MR/Police Ian Lister.**
 - Jersey/Shirt option. General discussion amongst members about design and colours etc. Thoughts that we should possibly use the same colours as the business cards for branding. **Action: Need a lead organiser. PF to ring t-shirt company to discuss min**

run/\$/colour/material. John Nightingale will provide information on jersey suppliers.

7. Other business

- Received business cards. **Action: BUG formally thank Dave for his contribution and great work on this valuable asset and marketing tool.**
- Discussion held around road hierarchy and impacts on vulnerable road users.
- List of bike projects, general discussion around the issues and how we will compile them into a usable and functional group. **Action: PF to develop a combined list, call for more nominations, DH and IL to work together on mapping of bike projects.**
- Bike week discussion on stall and activities. **Action: PF to contact BQ regarding stall.**
- March is membership Month, discussion held on encouraging members to talk about the BUG with friends and joining the email list. **Action: Member to talk about the BUG with friends.**
- Cycling Crossing light at Albert St is going to be installed (At Botanic Gardens entrance).
- Boundary St will have a reduced speed limit to 40kmh.

8. Next meeting – 12.30 Wednesday 28 April 2010.

Members acronyms

PF – Paul French

IL – Ian Lister

AW – Aaron Wray

PM – Paul Murdoch

DH – Dave Hannah

JL – John Lister